
Site Report – Chignik Bay – October 2020
To: Superintendent Ty Mase
and LPSD School Board Members

From: Nathan McArthur, Head Teacher,
Chignik Bay School

Outstanding Activities and Events -

Lego Robotics is in full swing.                 Mrs. Canning runs a great                            Sunlight is hitting the school
Our Field is built and we are                   art club wednesdays after again and we can all feel the
beginning to code the robot.                  school. The kids love it. effects.

See our Facebook Page for More Videos and Photos

Personnel
As a School we have purchased a photobook for our site. We took photos from the last 5 years and compiled
them into a major project. With coupons and discounts we saved 6800 dollars and bought 33 books for our
students and community.
Stephanie Canning is putting in a lot of work on the after school activities of the student government and art
club. Her students are learning and growing rapidly.
Nathan McArthur is ramping up preparations for MAPS and PEAKS testing, while also running Dungeons and
Dragons and robotics activities.

Standards-Based System
Having attended a lot of PD recently we are always happy to talk about our Standards based system and all
the benefits it provides for student mastery.

Curriculum Progress
Learning much about the new math curriculum. We are not implementing it yet but we are still working to
be ready for next year. we are also trying to implement more local science lessons aswell.

Technology Progress
No change - A lot of successes in google suite (docs, slides, and sheets). Many students have shown
increased interest in coding/robotics with the First Lego League. All the students want to get better at VR
and Flight Simulation.

Facility Update
Thanks to Tim and Carl for being here to help repair the water situation.
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LSAC Activity
LSAC met and discussed plans for the remainder of the year. We are looking at buying subscriptions for the
students who are left behind when the school closes.

Volunteer Report
Ilane Ashby has been crucial in supporting the school during the day. and we really appreciate the support of
our community.

Trips Planned
No trips due to COVID.

Pupil Attendance
We have all our kids back in our village two are still on quarantine. but they are keeping up with their
studies.

Student and Staff Safety
No incidents to report.

Subsistence Calendar
We love our substance calendar and Brag about it at all our PD’s. People have heard of us all around the
state and are very interested in how it is going. we always give a shining review.

Other
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